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Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes – 

Monday 2nd March 2020   7.30pm – 8.40pm
	PRESENT –

  Ian Heaton, Tracey Thompson, Jack Carson, Richard Wood, Rob Wild, John Stanger, Craig Gardner, Steve Hemingway, David Stones, Josh Moorhouse

	APOLOGIES - Eric Conyers, Jordan France, Paul Stones
Minutes of last meeting – Proposed – Craig Gardner. Seconded by Jack Carson


	MATTERS ARISING



	None
	

	CORRESPONDENCE 



	None
	

	SENIOR CRICKET

	

	Winter nets are now on
Recruited another new player
	

	JUNIOR CRICKET

	

	Signing on night – Friday 13th March – the bar will be open but probably not doing food as people tend to drift in and out over the evening.
	

	LEAGUE REPORT

	

	Cup draws are done.
Some concerns over Bradley and Colne as they only have one team.

There is to be an event at the Piece Hall in Halifax on 8th April run by ECB and YCB.

There will the World Cup there to view and information about local clubs. 
Reminders for clubs to check their liability insurance is up to date.
	

	FINANCE REPORT

	

	This month there was a surplus of £309.01
Income has been from adverts and donations.

Junior and senior subscriptions have been paid.

Casino night brought in £280.88

Full report attached below.


	

	MARKETING REPORT

	

	£425 has come in from adverts and Rob has acquired a new one from Mirfield Leisure
Junior Subs were discussed and some concerns over players from other clubs having to pay twice.

A suggestion was made for parish players to pay £10 subs so we can make up a team.

£25 subs for our players.

Rob asked about clubmark but Ian said it wasn’t due yet.

Mirfield CC have asked if we have any spare players as they are struggling.

Rob said he had contacted them a few years ago to ask for players but got no response.
	

	ADMIN REPORT
	

	None
	

	CLUBHOUSE REPORT
	

	Environmental Health Check has been done but no report as yet.
The sockets in the clubhouse aren’t working. Richard to ask Tony to have a look as we have a couple of functions booked.

Cleaners are booked to come in before them.

	

	GROUND REPORT
	

	Paul and Kevin have booked on a grounds course on Monday 16th March at Cleckheaton
	

	FUNDRAISING
	

	Casino night was a success
Nothing else booked as yet other than sports evening.
Possible quiz night on 17th or 18th April

Ask Claire to do food and Ian will do the bar.
	

	250 CLUB DRAW
	

	The winner was John Stanger
	

	A.O.B
	


	Josh has looked into the fundraising shopping app and the club is already registered with this.

Try to promote it as it is an easy way to raise funds for the club.

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/upperhoptoncc/?q=upper&cat=cause-autosuggest
Josh is also on with sorting new kit out.

Sports evening tickets have been done and are £12 each.

Tesco – an application was put in and successful. Our cause will be in stores from April to June for the public to vote with their blue discs.

Groundworks to be possibly done Easter weekend

Bridgeholme CC have asked for donations after recent flooding.

There was a vote to decide if we should donate or not.

4 voted to donate,  3 against and 1 abstained.

The club will donate £50

There is a refresher course for umpires – Steve will know more after next meeting.

We have committed to 2 games for Peter Taylor – 21st June and 5th July. Paul will prepare the wicket. Bethany and Ellie to do teas.

Fixtures are now out and can go on the website.





NEXT MEETING – MONDAY 6TH APRIL  2020
